
      July-September, 2024 

 

Dear Pastor and Praying Friends, 

Thank you for your prayers and support for the people of Taiwan.  So much has happened over the 
summer.  We will try to give you the highlights and the blessings. 

 July was busy with the start of Vacation Bible School meetings  in two churches.  Both churches had 
several children saved as well as parents attending the meetings!  As a result, we have some new 
families attending both churches. 

In July, Neil and I both spoke at the youth camp.  In our youth meeting at Mountaintop, a college 
student who had regularly attended our children’s club brought his friend from China and he was saved.  
It was the first time he ever went to a church.  He is continuing to grow in the Lord.   

In August we hosted a group of 17 people from a Hong Kong church’s mission team who came for 10 
days.  We saw several people saved from the many meetings and tract distribution efforts. 

In September, Jeanette started contacting schools and nursing homes for the December Christmas 
outreach.  As of today, we have 45 sessions scheduled with around 3,500 people who will hear the 
gospel.  Please pray for these meetings. 

Every 8th month of the lunar calendar, (our August) is ghost month in Taiwan.  It is believed that the 
demons are released from hell for a month to do harm to people.  Paper money (god money) is burned 
and tables of food are set out to appease them.  At the end of the month, firecrackers are let off to send 
them back to hell.  It is so sad to see people who are bound by fear and false teaching  worship these 
demons.  I am reminded of what Paul said the Lord had sent him to do in Acts 26:18:  “To open their 
eyes, and to turn them from darkness to light, and from the power of Satan unto God, that they may 
receive forgiveness of sins, and inheritance among them which are sanctified by faith that is in me” 
Please pray for us that we may do that through the preaching of the gospel here in Taiwan.   

           In Christ’s Service, 

                                                                                            Keith and Jeanette Cullers- MWBM Taiwan                                                                                         

         


